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December 1, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits a motion and work plan that responds to Ordinance 18110, Section 43, Proviso P2, which restricts expenditure of $500,000 from the Natural Resources and Parks Administration budget until a work plan for basin stewardship for the Green River and a motion for passage of the work plan are submitted to and passed by the Council.
The proviso requires a work plan that includes:

· A focus on nonregulatory strategies to reduce water temperatures along the Lower Green;

· A budget for a dedicated, full-time ReGreen the Green Steward; and
· A plan for the number or portions of FTEs and funding necessary to accomplish the stewardship work.
The attached proviso response highlights many current and upcoming actions and programs in the Green River basin that will substantially improve conditions for salmon recovery by improving shade along rivers and reducing water temperatures.  The response proposes a stewardship advocate and coordinator to increase tree planting and coordinate an array of beneficial projects and programs.  Coordination and alignment of federal, state and local agencies, tribes, nonprofit organizations and others is likely to create synergies to produce greater environmental benefits.  This work could be implemented through a ReGreening the Green Campaign, that draws on private resources and engages individuals to take action.
Voluntary stewardship efforts are just one element of actions needed to restore habitat and water quality in the Green River.  Clean-up of historic sediment contamination, development of a multi-objective approach to flood hazard reduction, and local efforts to improve stormwater management all need to be pursued in an integrated way to achieve broader goals for improving habitat, water quality, and flood protection.  
This work plan furthers the environmental sustainability goal of the Strategic Plan to safeguard King County’s natural resources by improving water conditions along the Green River in order to improve salmon habitat.
This work plan furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan goal of preparing for climate change by working collaboratively with other agencies to correct impacts to water quality that are affecting salmon habitat by planting trees in the Green River basin which will create more shade and help lower water temperature.
It is estimated that this report required 35 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $5,250.
If you have any questions, please contact Christie True, Director of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4550.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy, King County Executive Office (KCEO)

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, KCEO

Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Mark Isaacson, Division Director, Water and Land Resources Division, DNRP
